Women's Group Meeting Minutes April 16, 2022

Welcome & Introductions: Harriet Vaugeois, Mary Bishop, Margaret Carone, Lynn Parker, Claudia Henning, Cyndi Hamilton, Carol Rankin, Pat Nash, Sue Richter, Maureen Lathamfacilitator. Sending regrets: Carol Smilth, Barb Warful, Lori Clark, Deb Johnson, Mary Ghormley, Maryanne Coelln. Darla Tollefson

Thank you Claudia Henning for snacks and Easter Decor! Thank you Carol Rankin for cookies Bird Spike assembly while meeting! No one lost an eye!

Thank you Carol Smith: found several more bookcases for the MOC - Linda Brown donated the double bookshelf we have now for games, and the two additional ones in the library portion I got at a resale shop, so all that is completed.

Sign up for cookies for May 14th Weed Out Event-Please let Carol know if you can make cookies for the weed-out May 14th 1000. Maureen Latham

Report Proceeds from Art Show! \$585 donated to WG, next Art Show June 11-12

Game Night report Cindi Hamilton, ND posting confused residents-no one came to game night on April 11. Next game night Monday April 18 4pm. RSVP to Cyndi as she will have food!

Picnic July 2nd, 2022-sign up list sent around for volunteer help. Need to review suggestions from last years picnic at next meeting

Community Announcement from Mary Bishop: EM Food Pantry (also known as Somebody Cares Project) is hosting a garage sale Friday April 22, Saturday April 23rd. Proceeds to benefit Trinidad and Branson Projects including purchasing of a building to support the pantry. Mary Bishop will take any donations you have for the Garage Sale. Contact her for pickup: 512-667-0525

Welcome Committee, Pat Nash & Claudia met with Kristi Lancaster, Claudia & Maureen met Rich & Helena Laliberte

Women's Group to accept proposals for MOC building usage changes. Currently MOC usage for events open to Ranch Residents only. Recent Educational Opportunity was turned away as organizers wished to include neighbors from Trinidad Lake Estates. Original Task Force that created guidelines included Metro and Women's Group representatives. Concerns noted: liability, ranch road usage, security concerns, clean up, fees, possibly less availability for ranch residents. Short discussion of history and current thoughts. Possibly create a mechanism (form?) To request a MOC use exception for an educational offering that would be of mutual benefit to ranch/neighbors. Guideline change Proposals may be submitted to WG in writing prior to next meeting for discussion.

Claudia Henning suggested whatever usage rules are continued or adopted be better communicated to the residents including posting in the building and website.

Note: Any changes would need to be approved by Metro & POA boards.

Carol Rawle eggs for sale 1100

Other items from the group: Margaret Carone educated group about Future Generations Recycling-Monthly \$15 service, 2nd Tues./month pick up your recycling near the mailboxes. Website for more info: futuregenrecycling.com phone: 719-859-0872

Request for Road Committee to add Gravel to area around mailboxes to decrease dust & mud.

Next meeting May 21st